
HIGHWAY AUTHORITY RECOMMENDATION  
 
P/FUL/2022/06840 
Knoll House Hotel Ferry Road Studland Swanage BH19 3AH 
 
I refer to the above planning application received on 25th November 2022 and the subsequent 
deferral 12th December 2022. 
 
The Highway Authority considers that the submitted Transport Statement is satisfactory and robust   
has NO OBJECTION, subject to the following condition(s):  
 
Turning/manoeuvring and parking construction as submitted 
Before the development is occupied or utilised the turning/manoeuvring and parking shown on the 
submitted plans must have been constructed.  Thereafter, these areas must be permanently 
maintained, kept free from obstruction and available for the purposes specified. 
 
Reason: To ensure the proper and appropriate development of the site and to ensure that highway 
safety is not adversely impacted upon. 
 
Travel Plan to be implemented 
Before the development hereby approved is occupied or utilised, the submitted Travel Plan must be 
implemented and operational. 

Reason:  In order to reduce or mitigate the impacts of the development upon the local highway 
network and surrounding neighbourhood by reducing reliance on the private car for journeys to and 
from the site. 

Cycle parking scheme to be submitted 
The development hereby permitted must not be occupied or utilised until a scheme showing precise 
details of the proposed cycle parking facilities is submitted to the Planning Authority.  Any such 
scheme requires approval to be obtained in writing from the Planning Authority.  The approved 
scheme must be constructed before the development is occupied and, thereafter, must be 
maintained, kept free from obstruction and available for the purpose specified. 
 
Reason: To ensure the proper construction of the parking facilities and to encourage the use of 
sustainable transport modes. 
 
Electric vehicle charging scheme to be submitted 
Prior to the construction of any part of the development above damp proof course level a scheme 
showing full details of the number and location of charging points for plug-in and other ultra-low 
emission vehicles in safe, accessible and convenient locations within the development (along with a 
timetable for their provision), shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning 
Authority.  Thereafter the development shall be carried out in accordance with the approved details 
and timetable. 
 
Reason: To ensure that adequate provision is made to enable occupiers of development to be able 
to charge their plug-in and ultra-low emission vehicles. 
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